EAST LAMPETER TOWNSHIP PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD August 28, 2019

The East Lampeter Township Parks and Recreation Board met on Wednesday, August 28, 2019 at the Township Office: 2250 Old Philadelphia Pike, Lancaster, PA 17602. Board members present were: Chris Chretien, Frank Hollingsworth and Jim Everhart. Also present was Troy Bresch and Ralph Hutchison, Township Manager. The meeting was called to order by Jim Everhart, Chairman at 7:10 pm.

Public:

Darrel Siesholtz

Approval of Minutes:

Motion to approve the minutes of July 24, 2019 by Jim Everhart, seconded by Frank Hollingsworth. All in favor.

Recreation:

Chris hasn't heard from baseball about fall ball but Troy says a schedule was supposed to be emailed.

Grounds, Buildings & Trails:

The Board received a copy of the pavilion rentals for 2018-2019. They are a bit behind last year. The board will look at rental fees at a future meeting.

New trees will be planted along Mill Creek to replace a few that died. Fall spraying is underway.

Old Business:

- CV Park, Rec & Open Space Plan The Board received a copy
- The board had a lengthy discussion about the action plan recommendation set forth in the plan. Motion by Diane and seconded by Frank

 Based off draft, the Park Board will recommend to the supervisors to begin dialogue with the School District, Upper Leacock and West Earl to study recreational asset sharing with the goal of establishing a multi – municipal recreational entity through the peer grant process. The board looks forward to making additional recommendations upon receipt of the final report.

New Business

Troy read a thank you letter for use of Park facilities.

<u>Adjournment</u>

A motion to adjourn the meeting 8:25 pm was made by Mr. Hollingsworth and seconded by Mr. Chretien and unanimously approved. The next meeting is scheduled for September 25, 2019 at 7:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Diane Tyson